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A message from the Mayor 

I was officially elected as the Mayor of Robe uncontested in the Supplementary
Election on Friday 27 January 2023 
Cr Brown has been elected as Deputy Mayor 
Our Advisory Groups and Audit & Risk Management Committee are now up and
running with some excellent representatives
500 runners participated in the Robe Run (I’m in training for next year’s so look
out!)
I attended the LCLGA AGM and Board Meeting
I popped up to Adelaide for mandatory Mayor’s training with the LGA
The Councillors and I served up pancakes for the kids at Robe Primary School 
Held a meeting to debrief on summer and seek feedback from the local businesses
(this was a really positive and informative meeting and I thank all who attended)
The Councillors and I hosted our first of four Community Information Sessions for
the year
We have had discussions with community groups about their leases
 …and so much more!



Wow! What a whirlwind of a month it has been since my last report, so save you
reading an essay, here is a summary:

Overall, it has been an incredibly busy and productive month and I am grateful to have
a supportive group of Councillors by my side to make the load a little lighter. 

Photo Jake Fletcher



Looking to the future, I am excited to let you all know that we have scheduled the dates for our Ratepayer
Public meetings which are an opportunity for you to be briefed on the Robe 2050 Plan and provide
feedback.

 The CEO and I will be heading to Horsham and Adelaide to touch base with our non-resident ratepayers in
addition to running sessions with our ‘hamlets’ (Bray, Nora Creina, etc) before finishing up with a session in
the Institute for our ‘in-town’ ratepayers and any others who want to join. 

The Robe Institute session will be live streamed on our council facebook page to ensure we can reach as
many people as possible. Each session will cover the same content and is for the same purpose. The dates
of the sessions have been included meeting dates section of this newsletter and they will be regularly
posted on facebook to remind you all. 

Clean Up Australia Day is this Sunday  5 March 2023



Show you care, get involved & make a difference.

Do your bit this Clean up Australia Day. 

An Area Councillor vacancy has been created due to me being elected into the position of Mayor. We have
been informed by the Electoral Commission that this has not triggered another Supplementary Election.
The vacancy will be filled based off a re-count from the general election results in November. We have been
informed that we will receive a result by Friday 24 February 2023. The Elected Members and I are looking
forward to having our newest member join us at the table as soon as possible. We will keep the community
updated through our facebook page and website.

At the February 2023 Council Meeting, the Elected Members appointed the representatives to the Marina
Advisory Group, Cemetery Advisory Group and the Audit & Risk Management Committee. I want to say a
special thank you to Deane Nankivell who offered to be the independent member once again. Deane has
been performing the role for over seven years now which is an incredible effort and we are so grateful for
his dedication to the job! On behalf of the Elected Members and the Community, I extend my thanks to all
the representatives for raising there hand to jump in and be a part of the Groups. It goes to show that the
life blood of our town really is the volunteers who chip in to lend a hand and run it!

Every Wednesday, I will be available in the Council Office and have
my door open to the community as a ‘listening post’. If you would
like to book in some time to meet with me (over a coffee is
preferred!), then please book via Executive Assistant, Molly Murdock:
molly@robe.sa.gov.au or 08 8768 2003. I am limiting appointments
to 15mins, unless longer is required. If you would like other
Councillors involved in the meeting, please notify Molly when
booking. I hope you take this opportunity to meet with me for a
chat.



Cr Kylie Peel

Originally from Adelaide, I have been proud to call Robe my home for
more than 20 years now.

My family and I live on a farm at Mount Benson where we grow
Angus cattle. Here is where I live with my husband and two teenage
boys. 

My first port of employment when I moved to the Robe District was at
Cape Jaffa Wines. The Hooper family welcomed me to their dynamic
team where I undertook various positions such as Cellar Door Sales
Manager, Accountancy, Payroll & Event management. After 12 years
in the industry, I stepped away to create my own small business of
Guided Mountain Bike Tours around Robe.

Iam passionate about outdoor activities and sports and encourage
the participation and engagement of like-minded individuals together
from wider communities and regions.

Robe holds a special place for me.  It’s a diverse and unique
community that is the fabric of our district, town and hamlets.  It is
important to me that I listen and engage with you all, my community.  
I look forward to working together to achieve outcomes for us and
our future generations. 

Mayor Lisa Ruffell

As we have just commenced our four-year term as Councillors, I would like to use the next few months to
provide the Councillors with the opportunity to introduce themselves so you can get to know them from a
more personal level. Last month, we had Cr Brown share his background and this month we have the
wonderful Cr Peel.



Landholders can help prevent the spread of domestic olives by ensuring trees do not fruit either by
pruning ornamental trees before seed set, by ensuring all fruit is harvested from productive trees or
removing entire trees and replacing with native habitat.

Senior Landscape Officer for the Limestone Coast Landscape Board, David Hinchliffe, says there has been
an increasing trend to plant ornamental olive trees in gardens in the Robe and Kingston area. 

“We are working directly with landholders in the area to encourage responsible olive tree maintenance
including follow up control to treat seedlings and build awareness of the compliance requirements of
owning an olive plant”, said Mr. Hinchliffe.”

Landholders are also encouraged to consider their choice when purchasing an olive tree given the
maintenance required in their management and the alternative native plant options that offer similar
aesthetic qualities and the added benefit of habitat for native wildlife. 

For more information or advice on pest plant and animal management in the Robe and Kingston area local
Landscape Officer Dave Hinchliffe on 0455 612 171 or by calling the Limestone Coast Landscape Board on
08 8429 7550. 

Olive Tree Maintenance

The Limestone Coast Landscape Board are targeting feral olive control and encouraging maintenance in the
Robe and Kingston area.

Feral olives are highly invasive to native vegetation, degrade habitat for native wildlife and the oil-rich trees
burn with great intensity creating significant bushfire hazards. 

Unpicked olive fruit can be spread by animals and the resulting seedlings are extremely invasive.

Landscape Officers will be engaging landholders in the Robe and Kingston area to encourage the harvest of
olive fruit or removal of unwanted trees. 

Under the Landscape South Australia Act 2019, feral olives are declared for control and any olives planted
for domestic, public amenity or commercial purposes must be maintained. 

Director of Infrastructure Report 

Wild Rabbit Baiting

Baiting is an efficient way to control rabbit populations
and reduce their impacts on agricultural production
and native species. 

Pindone is used for wild rabbit control in South
Australia. The areas the Limestone Coast Landscape
Board will be baiting is starting at West beach, Adam
Lindsay Gordan Drive, along Joy Terrace up to the Robe
Jetty - coastal side.

Pindone oat bait is dark green in colour which is found
to be less attractive to the local birdlife. 



District Council of Robe's Community Grants Open 

The Community Assistance Fund is eligible to not-for-profit
community groups for activities within the District Council of
Robe.  By providing funding to support community groups
with activities and events, the Councils aim is to enable:

• A vibrant community that actively supports activities and services in the Council area;

• Well-used community facilities (including parks and libraries) and sustainable sporting and community
organisation and club membership levels;

• Activities that encourage the local community to participate, increase the opportunities to develop skills
and allow involvement, particular as volunteers;

• Organisations to promote the region, enhance community amenity and develop facilities through their
project and event activities;

• Management of an event that seeks to promote the region and increase visitor numbers, to provide
economic benefit for the community by attracting visitors from outside the region;

• Sporting bodies that promote physical activity and practice good governance.

To check your eligibility and obtain an application form, please visit our website under
Home>Community>Community Assistance Fund for guidelines.

Applications open Wednesday 1 March 2023 and close Friday 24th March 2023.  

Underground Power Lines Policy

District Council of Robe have approved policy 1.38 Underground Power Lines Policy. This provides
guidelines for the assessment of requests for the underground power lines in accordance with the Power
Lines Environment Committee guidelines.

For more information visit the District Council of Robe website

https://www.robe.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0022/419035/Policy-1.38-Underground-Power-Lines-
Policy.pdf

Other areas that require baiting include the industrial estate, Evan Cave Road and the Cemetery.  

Appropriate signage will be used. Pindone poison may be a safer poison option then 1080, however please
keep domestic pets safe by having them on leashes in these areas.

The Limestone Coast Landscape Board's David Hinchliffe - Senior landscape Officer will begin the baiting
program 2 March 2023 which will span one month.

One of last years winners 

https://www.robe.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0022/419035/Policy-1.38-Underground-Power-Lines-Policy.pdf


Bridge Replacement Works on Princes  Highway - Works Notification 

Library/VIC                                              
District Council of Robe Office
Robe Auto and Marine

Boat Ramp Tickets



Boat ramp tickets are no longer available from the ticket machine located at the Lake butler Marina.  
Tickets can be obtained from:

  

Easy Park (app or website) - can be done at anytime from your
computer, tablet or phone
Newbook https://www.robe.sa.gov.au/services/lakebutlermarina

https://www.robe.sa.gov.au/services/lakebutlermarina




Corporate Services  





Finally, a user-friendly Marina online booking system
now LIVE!






Council recently engaged a specialist booking vendor to supply a Cloud-based Marina Management
System designed to make it easy for our Community to make Marina bookings, from your desktop, or
laptop computer or mobile phone.

You can now make ALL your booking needs (for both a Marina and/or Boat Ramp) ONLINE.

The system will guide you easily throughout the whole process and even provides functionality for you
to view which berths are still available so you and your friends and book adjacent berths.

It then allows for and easy online payment experience.

All done, in just a few minutes!

Check it out now on our Council website.

You can easily locate the link under the SERVICES tab and then select LAKE BUTLER MARINA.

We would welcome any feedback as to how you have found the booking experience by emailing
council@robe.sa.gov.au

mailto:council@robe.sa.gov.au


USEFUL INFORMATION
COMMUNITY
NEWSLETTER

Council Office
Robe Library & Visitor Information Centre
Post Office
Chemist
Supermarket
Newsagency 

The Community Newsletter is released monthly by the District Council of Robe. Businesses
and Community Members are able to advertise in the Community  Newsletter.
Advertisements are due by the third Friday of each month.

The Community Newsletter is available electronically from Council's Website (see icon
below on Councils homepage), alternatively you can subscribe to Council's e-mailing list
and have the newsletter emailed to you monthly.

Printed copies are available from:

FACEBOOK For the most up to date information visit the 'District Council of Robe' Facebook Page.

Are you looking for staff or looking for employment? Follow Council's 'Jobs in Robe SA'
Facebook page! This page can be used for posting all job opportunities available in
Robe as well as any job seekers looking for employment in Robe.

MYLOCAL
SERVICES

APP

My Local Services is a mobile phone app that allows you to report a problem within the
Council area, receive notifications about waste collection days and check Waste
Transfer Station opening times. The app is designed to make it more convenient to find
Council information 24/7.

You'll never forget bin day again!

You can also find places 'Near Me' such as parks and playgrounds.

We encourage all residents and ratepayers to download the App. It is very easy to use,
and the details are specific to your house location. MyLocal Services App can be
downloaded from the Apple App Store and Google Play.

It is possible to see both current and previous rates notices using this feature.
You can choose to have your rates notice emailed directly to you rather than posted.
To allow ratepayers to update their email addresses and add email recipients.

For ratepayers who own multiple properties this feature will be of great use, as you
are able to add multiple assessments to the one account, creating a more efficient
way to manage all properties.

Please note that the current rates notices contain a new feature, 'Enotice' which will
make it easier for our ratepayers to manage their rates. Ratepayers will need to use the
reference number, top right of your rates notice, to login and create a new account:

The benefits of Enotice are;

      (e.g. if more than one person has an interest in the property)

Please note that this function does not allow you to update your residential or postal
address, this still needs to be sent directly to Council. This can either be emailed to
council@robe.sa.gov.au or posted to PO Box 1, Robe SA 5276.

District Council of Robe
PH: 08 8768 2003
PO Box 1, Robe SA 5276
3 Royal Circus Robe, SA 5276
council@robe.sa.gov.au

Robe Library & Visitor
Information Centre
PH: 08 8768 2465
Mundy Terrace, Robe SA 5276
visitrobe@robe.sa.gov.au

Valuer-General
Valuation queries 
and objections 
process
PH: 1300 653 346

ENOTICES



MEETING DATES

March Ordinary Meeting 



8 March in the Council
Chambers, Smillie Street,

Robe







Publication Details: The Community Newsletter is published, edited, printed and distributed to local businesses by the District Council of
Robe. Design template from canva.com, Community groups and organisations wishing to submit items should forward their information to

Katie by close of business on the third Friday of each month. It is preferred that items are emailed to council@robe.sa.gov.au however
handwritten items will be accepted and can be dropped into the Council office, posted to PO Box 1, Robe SA 5276. The views and opinions

expressed in articles submitted to the District Council of Robe do not necessarily reflect the views of the Council as a body, nor as
individual members. While every effort is made to ensure accuracy in published articles submitted by contributors other than Council, no
responsibility is accepted for any errors that they may contain. Council reserves the right to edit or not publish any editorial submission.




Please note:
 All meetings are open to the public unless otherwise advertised 

Meetings start at 6:30 pm 
To view Council agendas and minutes visit the Council website




Mayor Lisa Ruffell
crruffell@robe.sa.gov.au

0422 445 605



Deputy Mayor Nick Brown
crbrown@robe.sa.gov.au

0477199135



Cr Marcia Dening
crdening@robe.sa.gov.au

0411374274




























Cr Ned Wright
crwright@robe.sa.gov.au

0413750804



Cr David Laurie
crlaurie@robe.sa.gov.au

0427365045











Contact Us 
Cr Kylie Peel

crpeel@robe.sa.gov.au
0427394268

March Elected Member
Forum 



22 March 2023 in the

Council chambers, Smillie
Street, Robe




mailto:crruffel@robe.sa.gov.au
mailto:crbrown@robe.sa.gov.au
mailto:crdening@robe.sa.gov.au
mailto:crwright@robe.sa.gov.au
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Robe Knitting Club


 









Meets every Wednesday.
1.30pm onwards
Mahalia Coffee

Social knitting for charities or knit your own
project.

Beginners and experienced knitters 
all welcome. 

Donations of wool always greatly appreciated. 

 






C O M M U N I T Y    N E W S

Friends of 

the Robe Library 

AGM to be held on Thursday 23 February 2023
at 10am in the Robe Library



The AGM will be followed by a general meeting.



The position of President, Secretary/Treasurer &

Committee will all be declared open.



All welcome to attend...



Enquiries Pat Moseley 0419 866 454 
or Lonny 0427 682 778 



C O M M U N I T Y    N E W S
Meals on Wheels Roster 



w h a t s   n e w  a t   t h e   l i b r a r y 




NEW BOOKS in January & February 23

ADULT FICTION:

Dead Tide by Fiona McIntosh
Without a Trace by Danielle Steel
Summer Promises by Nora Roberts
Sunrise on Half Moon Bay by Robyn Carr
The Greek Holiday by Maeve Haran
Broad River Station by Fleur McDonald
Amazing Grace Adams by Fran Littlewood
The Helpdesk by Shane Dunphy
The Cloisters by Katy Hays
The Summer Party by Rebecca Heath
In the Blink of an Eye by Jo Callaghan
The Other Guest by Heidi Perks
Before the Coffee Gets Cold: Tales from the Café by
Toshikazu Kawaguchi
Before Your Memory Fades by Toshikazu Kawaguchi
Layla by Colleen Hoover
Red Dirt Road by SR White
The Satsuma Complex by Bob Mortimer
Alone with you in the Ether by Olivie Blake
Headland by John Byrnes
King of Wrath by Ana Huang
Hard to Break by Michael Ledwidge
Still Standing by Stephen Leather
House of Wolves by James Patterson
The Keepsake by Julie Brooks
Mystery in Provence by Vivian Conroy
The Drift by CJ Tudor
Queen Bee by Ciara Geraghty
The House in the Pines by Ana Reyes
Maggie by Catherine Jones
How to Kill a Client by Joanna Jenkins
I’ll Leave You With This by Kylie Ladd
Hard to Break by Michael Ledwidge
Looking Out For Love by Sophia Money-Coutts
A Winter Grave by Peter May
Promise Me by Jill Mansell
The Second You’re Single by Cara Tanamachi
Trial & Retribution by Lynda LaPlante
Encore in Death by JD Robb
The Garnett Girls by Georgina Moore
River Sing Me Home by Eleanor Shearer
3 Days to Live by James Patterson 
Emily Wilde’s Encyclopaedia of Fairies by Heather Fawcett
The Favour by Nicci French
Age of Vice by Deepti Kapoor 
Someone Else’s Shoes by Jojo Moyes
Never to Surrender by Mary-Anne O’Connor
Snowy Mountain Promise by Alissa Callen
Weyward by Emilia Hart

ADULT FICTION (Large Print):

A Family to Save the Doctor’s Heart by Marion Lennox
Red Diamond Rustlers by Will Durey 
A Heart Full of Headstones by Ian Rankin
The Soldier’s Daughter by Annemarie Brear

ADULT NON FICTION:
Just One Thing by Dr Michael Moseley
 
CHILDREN’S PICTURE BOOKS:

Almost Everybody Farts The Reek-quel by Marty Kelley
I Don’t Want to be Big by Dev Petty
Fairy Science by Ashley Spiers
How does a Seed Sprout? By Eric Carle
Nessie Baby! By Elias Barks
Raya and the Last Dragon by Disney
Luca by Disney
Onward by Disney
Strange World by Disney
A Bug’s Life by Disney

CHILDREN’S NON FICTION:

Number Shocker by Clive Gifford 

Check out our new underwater friends in the
Children’s Reading Nook made by the very
talented Lisa Enright from Inky Blue. Thanks to
the great fundraising efforts via book raffles and
from the knitting ladies. How lucky are we!



Waste Transfer Station Operating Times 
Located off White Street 

OPEN 
Tuesday 10am - 12pm
Thursday 10am - 12pm
Sunday 10am - 12pm

Boot Load                                                                            $26.10
Half price for pensioners                                                     $13.10  
6’x4’ Trailer, Car Type Utes                                                  $35.80
6'x4' Trailer, Car Type Utes Pensioners                               $26.90
8’x5’ Trailers or Similar, Large Utes                                     $65.20
8'x5' Trailer Pensioners                                                        $48.80
Small Trucks Single 
Axle –maximum 4 tonne)                                                    $241.20
Mattresses                                                                            $30.50 
Cardboard - Boot load                                                         $8.40
Cardboard - Car/Van/Ute load                                             $15.70
Cardboard - 6x4 Trailer                                                        $15.70
Cardboard - 8x5 Trailer                                                        $20.90
Cardboard - larger than 8x5 Trailer                                     $52.40    
Sofas/ Lounge Chairs                                                           $18.50 ea
Car Bodies                                                                            $59.80
Opening outside of operating hours                                  $262.90



*Pension card must be presented for discounted fees*

Green Waste Fee
Normal Fees will apply to any Green Waste Products that       
 requires mulching, however, Green Waste products that are
segregated and do not require mulching (lawn clippings and
leaves only) can be dumped free of charge. 
E-waste: no charge 
Municipal Household Waste: $3.40 per bag applicable. 
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Weekly Waste Collection 
Tuesdays: Robe Township (to drain L bridge)
Wednesdays: Long Beach area (east of drain L bridge) and Wildfield Estate, Nora Creina Rd and Main Rd to Wildfield Estate

Fortnightly Recycling Collection
Thursdays: Robe Township (to drain L bridge)
Fridays: Long Beach area (east of drain L bridge) and Wildfield Estate, Nora Creina Rd and Main Rd to Wildfield Estate









8768 2778








